Corbridge Medical Group

Patient Representation Group

Wednesday 14th November 2018, Corbridge Health Centre, 7pm
Minutes
In Attendance:

MM, FMcC, FR, SL, PB, MB, Julie Johnston (Practice Manager)

Apologies for absence: 

JH, DP, BC,  AE, Dr Rob Barker (GP Partner), Nicola Lamb (Reception Manager)
Welcome and Introductions

Julie welcomed FR back onto the group followed by a round of introductions. Apologies were given for having postponed the September meeting at short notice because of a powercut.
Matters arising from previous meeting
Hadrian Extra Care Hub
Julie gave an update on the Hadrian Extra Care hub which had now been operational for 1 year and has had the contract extended to March 2020 which is good news for Corbridge patients. Feedback on the service was good and advertising had been seen in the Hexham Courant.

GDPR Regulations

Following the introduction of new regulations regarding patients accessing their medical there has been a slight increase in the number of patients requesting access to their online record but no real increase in requests for paper copies.
Action Plan

It was intended that the 2018-19 Action Plan would develop following this meeting as most items from the 2017-18 Action Plan are now complete. Our focus is likely to be on communications with the wider patient population.
Practice Team – roles and responsibilities

In response to a request at the last meeting Julie presented data on the various roles undertaken by members of the practice team who are possibly less visible to patients. A copy of the presentation is to be made available along with these minutes.

Key points which were noted as part of the presentation:

· The practice list size continues to rise and is now permanently over 7000 having been static for many years at around 6800

· The practice employs 34 staff (only 14 of which have clinical roles) and this has steadily increased over recent years as systems for managing patient care have developed.

· The practice has a high elderly population which creates specific challenges as regards delivery of patient care eg management and monitoring of long term conditions, large number of nursing and residential home patients, large number of housebound patients requiring GP home visits

· Turnover of patients is higher than expected – 410 new registrations each year which demonstrates how dynamic our patient list has become – patients joining and leaving the practice each create administrative tasks and a flow of work for clinical and admin staff

· Over 40% of the practice patients are on some form of repeat prescription which creates a huge volume of work on a monthly basis just to ensure that those medications are monitored, managed and available.

· Our team of nurses, healthcare assistant and phlebotomist each have specific skills and areas of expertise and ensuring that patients are seen by the right person with the right appointment duration is an essential part of our receptionists’ role. Some of the clinical workload is instigated by patients but a much larger proportion is managed by the practice via recall letters in order to ensure patients are reviewed and monitored in line with National Guidelines and quality markers.

· In order to facilitate the management of patient care our reception staff also have specific admin tasks which involve the sending of recall letters. This work is usually undertaken away from the reception area with dedicated time each week. Answering the telephones is only part of what a receptionist role involves.

· There are many members of staff who patients will not see – secretaries, administrators, medicines manager etc. who do important roles to ensure patient care is managed appropriately and that the practice operates efficiently as a business.

Average weekly workload figures were particularly worth noting:-

…344 face to face GP consultations
…277 telephone GP consultations
…35 GP home visits
…600 prescriptions issued
…26 hospital referrals
…960 incoming phone calls                       
It was felt that the information presented would be good to publicise elsewhere – either on the TV screen within the waiting room or on the website and Julie agreed to see how best to do this.

We discussed recent changes to the prescription line (which now opens at 2pm) and comments which had been received regarding this. It was hoped that by seeing the volume of calls and the need to separate this workload from other clinically urgent calls we had created a system which was much safer for patients with less time spent on hold and more orders being taken online. In the main patients had been very accepting of this new system and as a result they have helped us to manage the morning call volumes much better.

Coupled with the presentation we discussed the Guide to GP Appointments leaflet which we devised a couple of years ago to communicate with patients about how to access appointments appropriately. The PRG members were each given a copy to take away and pass back comments about any improvements or changes we could make to this before distributing it again. It was suggested that creating some slides for the TV screen with some of the key points from this would also be beneficial. This would be discussed further at the next meeting.

Julie then gave some updates on new initiatives currently underway to assist the practice with some of our workload:-

Paramedics/Advanced Practitioners 

Corbridge Medical Group, Burn Brae Medical Group and Sele Surgery had entered into a pilot project to test whether advanced practitioners and paramedics could work alongside GPs to deal with acute home visits. This had been operational for just over a week and was already proving very successful. The pilot operates for 4 months and the conclusions will be shared with the PRG  at our next meeting.

Shared decision making for hip/knee replacements

Northumberland CCG has implemented a scheme to help patients understand the implications of hip and knee replacement surgery before being referred to a surgeon. This involves working with the charity Versus Arthritis who provide trained advisors, focus groups and information on what is involved in joint replacement, pain management, rehab and risks involved so that patients can make a fully informed choice about whether surgery is right for them.

Diabetes prevention programme

Northumberland CCG is working with an organisation called Ingeus who provide information and support to pre-diabetic patients in the hope that they can prevent the development of Diabetes under a scheme called ‘Healthier You’. Letters will be going out to suitable patients who will be invited to participate.

GP Timetable

Over recent months the practice has been making changes to the GP weekly timetable in order to address issues such as parking congestion, surgeries running late, insufficient telephone appointments etc. and Julie shared the plan with PRG members to demonstrate the complexities of a GP’s day. The administrative tasks which have to fit in alongside patient contacts make things extremely difficult to schedule but we do our best. More blocks in surgeries should help with timekeeping and staggering surgery times should help with the car parking issues. Some of this creates problems elsewhere for doing visits and admin but hopefully our Paramedic project will help with this over the Winter.

Flu campaign

One of the greatest challenges for the practice is the annual flu campaign each Autumn and this has been made even more difficult this year because two different vaccines have been recommended for different age groups (over 65s and under 65s). We have over 3,400 eligible patients (including everyone aged 65 and over, patients under 65 with chronic diseases such as asthma/diabetes, carers, pregnant ladies, children aged 2-3 etc.) and we are required to vaccinate patients within a matter of weeks (ideally between late September and early December). The best way of vaccinating such a large group of patients is to provide open clinics and these have been particularly successful this year. On one clinic day our nurses vaccinated over 450 people which was an amazing achievement. Patients who attended the beginning of the sessions were waiting longer than we would have liked but those who attended after the initial rush were seen within 5 minutes. We always recommend that patients do not arrive before the session begins because this leads to the longest waiting times and can block parking spaces etc. We used text messaging, prescription slips and information on our website and TV screen to make patients aware of the vaccination campaign and this tends to work well.
We discussed the importance of informing patients about the wider workload of the practice as a means of helping them understand the need to manage expectations in certain circumstances. Some issues which may be urgent for individual patients (eg if needing a prescription or letter before going away on holiday) are not clinically urgent when compared with some of the other tasks which the GP must do in any given day (eg urgent cancer referrals, end of life care or dealing with abnormal blood results) and yet we often find that GPs are under pressure to do tasks for patients who are not prepared to wait or who have left the request too late. This needs to be communicated sensitively however because we do not want patients to feel that we cannot or will not help them. Julie asked PRG members to give consideration as to how best to put this message across to the wider patient population.

Friends and Family feedback
This item was deferred to the next meeting
AOB

Hadrian Primary Care Alliance (HPCA) our local GP Federation are compiling a database of local organisations who provide support and information for people with certain medical or social conditions and PRG members were asked to pass on information of any societies or groups who could be included. The idea of the database is to encourage closer working between the voluntary sector and GP practices in order to provide better services for patients.
Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 6th February 2019
